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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk 

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at St.  Twynnells Community 

Hall on Monday, June 13th 2022, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

1. Sustainable Freshwater west – Councillor Edward Morris met with Stuart Berry at Freshwater west 
and discussed the sustainable freshwater West project. 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter – Rod Thomas has now retired from Pembrokeshire County Council 
property department; property is recruiting for new surveyors once the recruitment drive is complete 
the case will be passed onto the new person in post. 

3. Parking Freshwater West, Bosherston, Stackpole Quay – A meeting has taken place with 
Councillor Edward Morris, Councillor Steve Alderman, Nicola Gandy of Pembrokeshire Coast, Marc 
Owen from Pembrokeshire County Council and Rhian Sula from the National Trust.  It was agreed 
that the sand like substance will be removed, Marc Owen is to arrange the removal.  There will be a 
Further meeting in August to see how the summer has been.  The 28-day rule will be monitored. In 
Bosherston it is going to see if it can be negotiated with Pembrokeshire County Council to open the 
field belonging to Simon Davies using the 28-day rule.  

4. Stackpole Church Hall – No further developments hoping to advertise for a new vicar in July 22 
the bishop is planning to advertise the post. 

5. Notice Board Stackpole –There was no further update at the time of the meeting.  Councillor Haydn 

Garlick will reinstate the noticeboard in the current location outside the former Stackpole VC School.   

6. Thorn Chapel sign – The sign has now been installed. The community councillors asked the clerk to 
email the camp and request signage to show when the times and dates when the army are firing. 

7. Clerk CILCA Course – The clerk has submitted the assignments for level 2 for assessment.  

8. Road drop at Café Mor – There is a serious road drop at café Mor in Freshwater West the clerk has 
reported the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council.  Pembrokeshire County Council has agreed to 
repair the drop. 

9. Bosherston Speed limit – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council 

and request a 30mph from the church bungalow to the village. Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire 

County Council is organising the speed checks are required in Bosherston and Stackpole.  There was 

no further update at the time of the meeting. 

10.  Warren Cross sign – The sign at Warren Cross to St. Twynnells is missing. The matter has now 
been passed to Emrys Llewelyn of PCC who has ordered a new direction sign to St.  Twynnells.  At 
the time of the meeting the sign has yet to be replaced. 

11. St.  Twynnells Speed Limit sign – Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire County Council has organised 
monitoring equipment which has been completed in St.  Twynnells.  There was no further update at 
the time of the meeting. 

12. Playground funding equipment and insurance – The Service Level Agreement is now in place with 
Pembrokeshire County Council and Pembrokeshire County Council are now cutting the grass and 
maintaining the equipment. 

13. Bosherston No Coaches Sign - Rob Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council is Arranging for an 

unsuitable for coaches sign to be installed near Windsor House at the village end of the road to the 

beach. 

14. White Salt like substance fly tipped at Freshwater West – marc Owen of Pembrokeshire County 

Council is going to arrange for the removal of the salt like substance. 
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15. Presence of elderly pedestrians – Councillor Edward Morris enquired about a sign for Chapel Hill 
which is costed at £49 plus VAT.  As Chapel Hill is in the Hundleton ward the councillors asked the 
clerk to write to Hundleton Community Council clerk about sign. 

16. Meadow Bank, St.  Twynnells, Lighting Bollards - Councillor Billy Evans reported that the lighting 

bollards outside the bungalows in meadow bank are eon day and night and asked the clerk to report 

the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council.  The bollards have now been turned off during the day. 

 
NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

New Correspondence –  

Email received from Councillor Josh Beynon detailing the South Pembrokeshire Rail Action Group launch on 
16th May 2022.  Send an email of support. 
 
Email received from Wendi Patience detailing One Voice Wales May 22 training dates. 
 
Email from Helen McLeod-Baikie detailing transfer of bus shelter in St.  Twynnells delay. 
 
Email from Louise Williams Business in Focus detailing Employability, Enterprise and Post COVID Business 
Support available in the local area. Provide further details of the email. 
 
Email from Joanne Edwards of Pembrokeshire County Council detailing the Landscape Architect Services. 

Email received from Wendi Patience detaining One Voice Wales June 22 training dates. 

Email from Tim Brew at Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum detailing Report on Workshop 4, Action Request and 

Invite to Workshop 5.  

Email from Nicola Gandy Pembrokeshire Coast confirming meeting at Freshwater west date and time. 

Email received from Kim Puhl of Pembrokeshire County Council confirming that only two vacancies in the 

Stackpole ward can be filled as a co-option. 

Email received from Lin Davies regarding funding for VAS signage and speed checks in Castlemartin. 

Email received from Lawrence Humphries requesting information of local fetes etc. County Show Lamphey 

show august 3rd 2022. 

Email received from Marc Owen & Stephen Benger of Pembrokeshire County Council confirming attendance 

at meeting in Freshwater West to discuss parking issues. 

Email received from Neil Westerman introducing South Pembrokeshire Rail Action Group. 

Email from David Francis complaining about Castlemartin range firing on Friday the 10th of June 2022.  SA 

to go and see David Francis yes it has been discussed and it’s in line with the bye laws and there is nothing 

that the community council can say or do. 

 

was agreed and signed.  Minute reference 563. 

PLANNING 

 

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (As Amended) 
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Application No: NP/22/0224/LBA 

Proposal: Installation of photovoltaic solar panels on the roof  

of a garage building 

Location: West Trewent, Stackpole, Pembroke, Pembrokeshire,  

SA71 5LS 

Application Type: Listed Building 

OS Ref: SS00029698 

Case Officer: Rob Scourfield 

 

Penrhyn School Governor’s – The headmaster is retiring and the headmistress from St Florence will be working 

between the Penrhyn and St.  Florence Schools. 

 

AOB 

Councillor David Edwards attended a standards committee meeting and as a result provided all of the councillors 

with a pocket guide code of conduct for councillors 

Councillor Edward Morris asked that the clerk contact Major Poole of Castlemartin army camp and ask that please can 

he speak to his drivers as they are not stopping at school crossing lights.  The councillors also asked the clerk to write 

to St.  Petrox farm for feedback as there was a major accident where the road narrows and the community council feel 

signage would be of benefit in this area. 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Bosherston Church Hall on 

Monday the 11th July 2022 at 7.30pm.  

 


